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New Hope Moravian Church Celebrates 37th Anniversary 
 

In honor of the 37th anniversary of New Hope as a Moravian congregation, 

we are reprinting this article from an earlier Newsletter that was written so 

well by one of our long-time members, Ann Carr. Along with her article is a 

timeline of significant events in the life of our New Hope family. Enjoy! 

 

“On This Ground New Hope is Building” 
                                                                                                           

On this ground new hope is building,           Bless, O Lord, this congregation 

     Here upon this chosen knoll,        Come and chart this church’s path; 

Here Thy church is trusting, yielding             Give us daily Thy direction 

Every effort, every soul.    Fill us with new hope and faith. 
 

Standing here, facing our future 

      With a new hope overspread 

       Cov’ring us with God’s own pleasure 

     We the Body; Christ the Head. 
                                                                                                                                      

E. Artis Weber (1989) 

Tune: Batty 16A 
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2020 Watchword 
“If I understand all mysteries and all knowledge, and if I have all faith, so as to 

remove mountains, but do not have love, I am nothing.”  
(1 Corinthians 13:2 NIV) 

 
 

http://www.newhopemoravian.org/


The inspiring words of “On This Ground New Hope is Building” were written for New 

Hope’s groundbreaking service in 1989 by E. Artis Weber, the wife of our interim pastor at that time, 

Herbert Weber.  This hymn is relevant for us in 2019 as we reflect on New Hope’s thirty-six year 

presence in Catawba County.       

 

On December 12, 1973, eight people met at the home of Wayne and Emily Garrett with the 

Board of Homeland Missions and made a unanimous commitment to organize a Fellowship.  The 

Homeland Missions record states “this is the first Fellowship where the initiative was taken by local 

people.”   

 

 Formally organized as a fellowship in January 1974, the group met weekly at First 

Presbyterian, Hickory and then Holy Trinity Lutheran until early 1976 when Fellowship members 

reached a mutual decision to discontinue.  This was not considered a failure as a feature of the 

Fellowship Program provides that a fellowship “can be renewed at any time in the future when the 

need arises again.”  

 

With renewed enthusiasm coming from a new group of displaced Moravians, the Hickory 

fellowship was reactivated in July 1980.  Meetings were held on Sunday evenings at Holy Trinity 

Lutheran while members remained active in other congregations.  In 1982, as the fellowship grew with 

Moravian and non-Moravian members, The Rev. Scott Venable was installed as organizing pastor, the 

name New Hope was selected and Sunday morning services were held at the Seventh Day Adventist 

Church.  Soon after, New Hope was worshipping in its first “home” at the older Bethlehem Lutheran 

Church, Hickory. “Bless, O Lord, this congregation, Come and chart this church’s path”. 

 

Formally chartered with 44 members on February 13, 1983, “…Thy church is trusting, 

yielding every effort, every soul” and is filled with excitement about opportunities for worship, 

outreach and family fellowship.  Yearly Candle Teas and Christmas Eve Lovefeasts with the 

community were especially meaningful.  Blessed with new members with musical talent, New Hope’s 

music program was launched which continues to thrive 30 years later and brings glory to God and joy 

to all who hear, sing and play. A strong foundation of lay leadership among the members was 

established in these formative years as well. 

 

The dream of a permanent building was realized in 1989 with groundbreaking “upon this 

chosen knoll.”  Member-based construction crews led by Mark Bumgarner did major work on the 

building and our beautiful church was consecrated on June 3, 1990.  In our new church home and 

“with a new hope overspread” we were more focused on our ministry in the broader Catawba Valley.  

ECCCM and Corner Table, Hospice, The Family Care Center involvement, our Vacation Bible School 

and CMO, Scouts, ball teams were each offering opportunities for serving, sharing God’s love and 

raising awareness of who these Moravians are.   

 

Our congregation has been shaped by the combined, unique gifts of the six called and six 

interim pastors who have served at New Hope.  We have been joined together as a church family 

through our celebrations of worship, weddings, births, graduations, awards, new jobs, fund raising and 

fellowship as well as the trials of grief, illnesses, family crises and tragedies. In addition, each of us has 

special memories that define our personal New Hope history.   

 

As we are “Standing here, facing our future”, The Rev. Betty A. Helms, in her seventh year 

as our Pastor continues to encourage us to commit to serving God more completely in all aspects of our 

lives and to strengthen our spiritual relationships with our Savior.  In our continuing journey, may we 

remember the timeless words of 1989 “Give us daily Thy direction, Fill us with new hope and faith”. 

 

 



Your sister in Christ, 

Ann Carr  
 

References:  Moravian Archives, The Moravian (Dec 1995), On This Ground New Hope is Building, 

hymn by E. Artis Weber, 1989. 

 

 
 

Has it really been 37 years? Wow! 
 
New Hope will celebrate its 37th year by having a Lovefeast service with beautiful music on 
February 16th. The song that was commissioned and written just for us at our ground breaking will 
be sung. Worship will be followed by a reception. 
 

We encourage you to invite those folks that are family, former members and friends of New Hope 
and all that might want to celebrate with us. Come celebrate with us, Your Worship Committee. 
 

It has been our custom to bring a gift to the church for the anniversary celebration. 
Over the last several years we have found it best to receive  

GIFT CARDS to OFFICE DEPOT, SAM’S, and HOME DEPOT.  
This way purchases can be made for supplies as needed for the church.  

This helps alleviate spending out of our budget.  
A basket will be available in the Narthex to collect your greeting cards/gift cards. 

 

Thanks in advance for your support! Mark Bumgarner, Stewardship Chair  



We will be sharing our spiritual journey as a 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

You are cordially invited to attend the 
Thirty-Seventh Anniversary Celebration and Lovefeast Service of 

New Hope Moravian Church, 
Sunday, February 16, 2020 at 11:00 am. 

 
We will be sharing our spiritual journey as a 

Church family.  
Please be our guest for this memorable celebration. 

Reception to follow worship. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 
 

The New Hope Moravian Church Family 
And 

The Rev. Betty A Helms and the New Hope Board of Elders 
 

 

 



Through The Years …A History of New Hope Moravian Church 
 

1972 - 1976 – First Moravian Fellowship met at First Presbyterian Church then Holy Trinity Lutheran 

in Hickory – Fellowship became inactive. 

 

1980- The second “Hickory Moravian Fellowship” met at Holy Trinity Lutheran for evening worship 

services with different visiting pastors for communion. 

 

1981 – Hickory Moravian Fellowship earned “Provisional Status” and qualified for a Moravian Pastor 

to be permanently sent. First Bazaar held at Holy Trinity Lutheran. 

 

1981-1989 – The Rev. Scott Venable served as the Founding Pastor.   

 

1981 - Began daytime Sunday worship services including Sunday School at the Seventh Day Adventist 

Church, Hickory. Members held a church council and voted New Hope Moravian as its name. 

 

1982 – New Hope congregation began worshiping at Bethlehem Lutheran church, Hickory. The entire 

old church building was leased. One summer (Bishop) Lane Sapp did his Pastoral Internship under 

Pastor Venable at New Hope. During his tenure Pastor Venable was Consecrated a Presbyter of the 

Moravian Church, a reception followed. First Women’s Fellowship began along with one Women’s 

Circle. Men’s Fellowship started and so did the famous overnight cooking of the BBQ. 

 

FEBRUARY 13, 1983 –NEW HOPE MORAVIAN CHURCH CHARTERED 

44 members signed the Charter  

 

1984- First Candle Tea & Bazaar- held at Bethlehem Lutheran  

 

1985- New Hope purchased their first organ- used at Bethlehem Lutheran then moved it to the new 

church building  

 

1989- New Hope had a ground breaking ceremonial service at its current location complete with 

massed Moravian Band, dignitaries from Winston-Salem & a hymn written for the occasion by E. 

Artis Weber, “On This Ground New Hope Is Breaking” 

 

1989 - Campaign for Building Fund fervently promoted; The Rev. Scott Venable left and the retired Rev. 

Herbert Weber served as interim during building phase 1989-1990. Mark Bumgarner served as Building 

Committee Chair, worked with Board of Evangelism and Homeland Missions (BEHM) & PEC in W-S to 

oversee all construction. 

 

1990 – Dedication of New Hope building, 2897 Sandy Ford Rd, Newton 28658.   

On our cornerstone: 

“As For Me And My House We Will Serve The Lord”-- Joshua 24:15 

 

1990- 1994 – The Rev. (Dr.) Neil Routh served as first pastor in the new building. 

The first Gemeinschaft Bible study groups started. New Hope was one of the first churches to 

use the program. 

 

1994 – The Rev. Jon Peterson served as interim pastor for 6 months-  

Encouraged the trial run of Children’s Morning Out in summer. 

 

1994 – Fall- New Hopes Children’s Morning Out Program begins & continues today as a 4 day a week  



Preschool. 

 

1995-2002 – The Rev. Judith Justice served as pastor. 

Increased youth involvement & dramas in worship, Home School Band & Tom Schultz began 

teaching the young ones to play brass. Wednesday night dinners + fellowship started for music 

department families. New blue Book of Worship replaces the 1960’s Red Moravian Hymnal 

 

2002 – “God’s Acre” was dedicated.  At rest in our God’s Acre are:  

Danny Tucker (2003), Debra McLauchlin (2010),  Jim Hendrix and Bob Warren (2017).  

 

2003 – The Rev. John Jackman served as interim. 

Started the “Joyful Noise Offering”- collection of coins to help fund children’s programming, 

such as Sunday school, VBS.  

 

2004- 2007 The Rev. John Rainey served as pastor-  

Retired the debt of loan on the church building through a “Sampson & Goliath” Campaign. Youth 

Mission Camps at Laurel Ridge started.  

 

2007-2008 The Rev. Bob Sawyer served as interim 

 

2008 – 2011 – The Rev. Adam Spaugh served as pastor. As our first newlyweds, we held a  

pounding/wedding shower for them. Organ replacement fund raising   accomplished very 

rapidly. Organ on last leg 

 

2010 – New organ dedication – September 5.  

 

2011 – The Rev. Bob Sawyer served as interim  

Former PEC President who shared his leadership & pastoral experience through our transition. 

He even joined our band. 

 

2011 – 2012 – Pastor Betty Helms supplied as pastor for 3 months 

 

2012 – The Rt. Rev. Dr. Wayne Burkette served as interim 

Former PEC President who shared his leadership & pastoral experience through our transition. 

He assisted with Call Process. 

 

2012 to present - The Rev. Betty A. Helms installed & serves as current pastor.    

Nurtures a family atmosphere within the congregation. Shows compassion & caring through 

visitation. Invites Lay leadership into worship. Enhanced Chicken Pie System to make & sell 

large quantities for the maintenance and edification of the church.  

 

Small groups start, such as New Hopers. Church Window Replacement Campaign completed 

for fellowship hall & educational building. Development of New Hope website by Jim Helms, 

enjoyed by Moravians, with “hits” from all around the world.  Plus, the new addition to our 

Fellowship Hall for much needed storage.  There are too many other accomplishes to list over 

the past years. 

 

2017 – November 12 – The Rev. Betty A. Helms consecrated as a Presbyter in the Moravian Church. 

Service held at New Hope with reception following. 

 

2019 – February 17- New Hope celebrates 36 years of ministry as a congregation in the Catawba 

Valley serving as a regional church. May we continue to bless the Lord for many more years to come. 



2020 – February 16 – New Hope celebrates 37 years of ministry as a congregation in the Catawba 

Valley as a regional church.  May we continue to be a blessing in the name of our Lord and Savior 

Jesus Christ for many more years to come.  “To God be the Glory.” 

 

2020 Church Board of Elders 

 

New Board Members were elected and appointed in November.  To replace:  Mark Bumgarner and 

Dan Greaser.  Many thanks to each one of them for their dedication in using their time and talents in 

service to the New Hope congregation. 

 

 

New Hope Board of Elders- 2020 

 

Our Head- Jesus Christ 

Chair- The Rev. Betty A. Helms 

Vice Chair- Jane Bumgarner 

Secretary- Steve Larsen 

Fay Ayers 

Malissa Bumgarner 

Pat deBlois 

Carolyn McDonald 

Margaret Schultz 

Greg Simpson 

 

Appointed to the Regional Conference of Churches 

(RCC): 

Pat deBlois 

Thelma Greaser 

 
********************************************************************* 

 

Daily Texts Apps 
 
The Moravian Daily Texts is now available on Google Play 
and in the Apps Store for Apple iOS devices.  Search 

“Moravian Daily Texts 2019” to find it in each store.  This app allows you to track 
how often you read, a space to journal, search capabilities, a remind feature 
and you can save your favorites.  Make this app an integral part of your prayer 
life. 



 
Sunday, February 2, there will be a special donation collected for the 

Corner Table in Newton. This is noted as “Souper Bowl Sunday”. Please 

put your monetary donations in the marked soup pot. Checks may be 

made to New Hope Moravian. All collected donations will be forwarded 

to the Corner Table in Newton.   Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

  New Hope Celebrates Our 37
th

 Anniversary! 

 

Sunday, February 16th, is a special day in the life of New Hope. 

We will celebrate our 37th anniversary as New Hope Moravian 

Church with a lovefeast, special music from our chancel choir and 

the bell choir and a guest speaker.  

Susan Parker, a member of our Yadkin View RCC (Regional 

Conference of Churches), will give a presentation about the 

successful completion of our RCC project of rebuilding an 

individual’s home in Lumberton affected by Hurricane Dorian. New 

Hope was supportive of this project. 

Please plan to come and hear how God’s people joined together to 

help someone in need and as we celebrate the anniversary of New 

Hope. There will be a reception following worship for fellowship and 

to welcome our guest, Susan Parker. 

 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/hunson/5344988257/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Yadkin View RCC Speaker – Susan Parker is a 
member of Macedonia Moravian Church and lives 
in Clemmons.  Susan is a former teacher with the 

Winston-Salem Forsyth County Schools.  She 
serves on the Yadkin View RCC and is a member 

of the Provincial Women’s Board.   
She is wife to Jim, mom to Rev. Suzanne Parker 

Miller and “Gaga” to two grandchildren who live in 
Raleigh. 

 
Title for her message is “Stepping Out of My 

Comfort Zone.” 
 
 
 

BANDFEST 
A Day of Music & Fellowship 

 
BANDFEST - A Moravian Chorale Band Event, a day of music and fellowship. Saturday, 
February 15, 2020, 9:00am — 4:00pm at Friedland Moravian Church, 2750 Friedland Church 
Rd., Winston-Salem, NC. All are welcome! Free event with lunch provided; we will accept 
donations.  https://www.facebook.com/events/483165472269598/ 
RSVP by Tuesday, February 11 to the Moravian Music 
Foundation: info@moravianmusic.org or by phone, 336-725-0651. 
  

Feb 15         BANDFEST - A Moravian Chorale Band Event, a day of music and 
fellowship. We’ll experience the chorales and gain deeper understanding, so that 
we can rediscover the music and play the words, not just the notes on the page. 
Saturday, February 15, 2020, 9:00am — 4:00pm at Friedland Moravian Church, 
2750 Friedland Church Rd., Winston-Salem, NC. A musical day for everyone! All 
ages, all levels, all instruments, Moravian or non-Moravian; all are welcome! Free 
event with lunch provided; we will accept 
donations.  https://www.facebook.com/events/483165472269598/ RSVP by 
Tuesday, February 11 to the Moravian Music 
Foundation: info@moravianmusic.org or by phone, 336-725-0651. Be sure to 
register each person attending, so we are sure we have enough food! Leaders: 
Hubert Fort, Raleigh Moravian Church; David Teague, New Philadelphia 
Moravian; Van Krause, 
Advent-Hopewell Moravian Band; Robbie Alphin, Friedland Moravian 
Church www.moravianmusic.org 

https://www.facebook.com/events/483165472269598/
mailto:info@moravianmusic.org
https://www.facebook.com/events/483165472269598/
mailto:info@moravianmusic.org
http://www.moravianmusic.org/


Sunday School Update 

  
Ray Vander Laan is coming to our area in March to the Lenoir 
Presbyterian Church for a weekend filled with study in preparation for 
Easter. This is his fifth visit to Lenoir Presbyterian. The seminar dates 
and times are listed below as well as childcare information for anyone 
who is interested in going. There is no charge for the seminars. No 
reservations need to be made, but it is suggested you arrive early, 
because these seminars are crowded. You may attend one or all of the 
seminars. Each seminar is different, but each study builds upon what 
has been taught in the study or studies that proceeded it. Having the 
opportunity to meet Ray Vander Laan in person makes watching these 
DVDs even more special.  
 

Seminar Schedule at Lenoir Presbyterian:  
 

Friday, March 27, 2020:  
6:30-9:00 p.m. Seminar 1 – Sanctuary 
 
Saturday, March 28, 2020: 
9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. Seminar 2 – Sanctuary 
1:30-4:00 p.m. Seminar 3 – Sanctuary 
 
Sunday, March 29, 2020:  
9:00-10:00 a.m. Seminar 4A – Sanctuary 
10:15 a.m. Worship (Singing and prayer) 
10:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m. Seminar 4B – Sanctuary 
 
Child care from birth through 5th grade will be provided at all 
sessions. CHILDCARE RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED FROM 
MEMBERS AND NON-MEMBERS: 
Call 828-754-5351 or jonnie@lenoirpres.org to make your 
reservation for childcare.  
 
Reservations for childcare are due by Monday, March 16. 
 
NOTE THAT THIS SEMINAR IS THE WEEKEND PRIOR TO PALM 
SUNDAY, AND THE FOCUS OF IT IS TO GET EVERYONE PREPARED 
FOR EASTER.  
 
 

  

mailto:jonnie@lenoirpres.org


 

FEB. 25, 2020 
PANCAKE 
SUPPER! 
5:30 PM to 7:30 PM! 
Celebrate Shrove Tuesday (Fat Tuesday) with your New Hope Family. 

Come to the Fellowship Hall between 5:30 PM and 7:30 PM and enjoy a 

sumptuous supper of pancakes, sausage, bacon, cooked apples, milk, 

coffee and juices with your favorite condiments!  

 

 

 

 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake 

Supper! 

 

You don’t want to miss 

this! 

 

WE HAVE TWO WORDS 

FOR YOU… BACON & 

SAUSAGE 

 

$5.00 FOR ADULTS $3.00 

FOR AGES 3 TO 14   

AGE 2 & UNDER FREE!              

 $ 

We will offer regular & 

gluten free pancakes! 

 

PUT THIS ON 

YOUR 

CALENDAR 

NOW!! 
 

 

 



 
IT’S TIME TO MAKE OUR FAMOUS CHICKEN PIES 

PLEASE, mark your calendar to come and help with this church-

wide project of making chicken pies to sell in March. 

The dates are: 

• Thursday, March 5 -1:00 set up and make boxes  

• Friday, March 6 7:00 chicken cookers arrive 

8:00 dough makers arrive 

                 9:00 gravy makers and all other helpers arrive 

• Saturday, March 7 8:00 all workers arrive and begin pie 

assembly  

Your help is needed any of the days with special emphasis on Friday and 

Saturday! Please bring a snack, drink or lunch item, to share on Friday, 

so that we can take breaks and enjoy lunch together. 

We have a special task just for you as we work together with this 

church-wide project and have a lot of laughs, fun and chatter. You don’t 

want to miss this event! Please come join us! 
 

 

 ********************************************************************* 
 

 

Time to Order Your Chicken Pies 
 

Place your orders now for our yummy Moravian Chicken Pies $12.00. The 

order form is on the bulletin board in the vestibule. We ask you to order 

now to ensure your order being filled. Also, we ask that members plan 

to take their pies home when you work on Saturday, March 7th or after 

worship Sunday. March 8th.   
 

Please order your pies now. 
Thank You! 

 

 
  
 



Film Screening/Discussion 
  
The Moravian Team for Racial, Ethnic, and Cultural Reconciliation will host a free screening of 
the feature film The Best of Enemies, followed by a small group discussion forum reflecting on 
how we can bridge the racial divides that are so evident today.  Based on the book by the same 
name, it is the true story of how a black activist and a KKK leader became firm friends and 
transformed school desegregation in Durham, NC.  Interviews with the real-life Ann Atwater and 
C. P. Ellis were featured in a 2002 documentary called An Unlikely Friendship, where the two told 
their story of how their lives were changed through working together.  The story models how a 
process that brings divided people to the same table can build relationships that overcome the 
barriers of hate and fear. 
  
Starring Taraji P. Henson as Ann Atwater, (a civil rights activist in Durham) and Sam Rockwell as 
C. P. Ellis (Grand Wizard of the Durham KKK). 
Special thanks to STX Films for special permission to hold and promote the screening. 
Movie Trailer: 
https://youtu.be/zxfWbmmdz9A 
  
 
February 16, 2020 – 2:00 pm 
Reich Fellowship Hall 
Trinity Moravian Church 
220 East Sprague Street 
Winston-Salem, NC 27127 
  
A free will offering will be taken to cover costs of the event; admission is free. 

 

 

Church Cleaning  
 

Please consider signing up to clean the church. For many years this has been done by volunteers. We 

truly hope to continue this way in order to not have to add another expense to the budget. This only 

takes an hour or so each week.  
 

Cleaning can be done anytime towards the end of the week or Saturday. If you can only manage to do 

this one or two weeks of any particular month, that is fine. Just put your name by the week you can on 

the list on the board and state “only”. That way we know you are not taking the whole month. 
 

I will be glad to meet with you to show you what is to be done and where the supplies are. Please feel 

free, if you wish, to bring your own. NO CHURCH KEY…..NO WORRY. Arrangements can easily 

be made to let you in. 

Won’t you help us keep this house of worship looking good for all who enter here to worship. 
 

Mark Bumgarner 
 

February 2020 Cleaners:  Steve & Ashley Larsen 
 

https://youtu.be/zxfWbmmdz9A


   February Happenings 
 
Sunday, February 2nd – “Souper” Bowl of Caring – Collection for the  

Corner Table Soup Kitchen 

 

 
 
     

Christian Education Meeting, 12:15 pm 
 
    Groundhog Day 
 
Wednesday, February 5th – “Walk by Faith” Bible Study, 12 pm 
 
Thursday, February 6th – ECCCM Workday 
 
          Stewardship Meeting, 6:30 pm 
 
Sunday, February 9th – Board of Elders Meeting, 12:15 pm 
 
Wednesday, February 12th – “Walk by Faith” Bible Study, 12 pm 
 
Thursday, February 13th – New Hope’s 37th Anniversary 
 
Friday, February 14th –  
 

 
 

 



Sunday, February 16th – 37th Anniversary Lovefeast & Reception 
      
Monday, February 17th – President’s Day; No CMO/Preschool 
 
Tuesday, February 18th – Women’s Circle Meeting, 1 pm 
          At the home of Cheryl Hendrix 
 
Thursday, February 20th – RCC Meeting 
 
Friday, February 21st – March Newsletter Articles due to Office 
 
Tuesday, February 25th – Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner, 5:30-7 pm 
 
Wednesday, February 26th – Ash Wednesday Communion by  

Intinction & Ashes, 7 pm 
 
    Season of Lent Begins 
 
 
 
   
 

   

Aging Well Conference 
Saturday, April 18, 2020 

9 am until about 1 pm 
 

This is an event sponsored by the Aging Well 
Team.  There will be 2 sessions that you can 

attend and lunch.  It will be held at Fairview Moravian 
Church.  More information will be sent out as plans are 

finalized.   
 
 

“Favorites in our Faith” 

The Provincial Women’s Board Spiritual Life Retreat 
April 24-26, 2020 
 

Retreat Facilitator:  Sister Donna Hurt 

Laurel Ridge Camp & Conference Center 
Higgins Lodge 

124 Pendry Dr, Laurel Springs, NC 



 

Registration is open; Deadline is Thursday, March 19, 2020 
Price includes Registration, Room for 2 nights and meals 

- Salem Wing – Private Bath 

Package A:  Single Occupancy $265 

Package B:  Double Occupancy $170 per person 

- Bishop Wing – Semi-Private Bath 

Package C:  Single Occupancy $245 

Package D:  Double Occupancy $160 per person 

Mail registration, including non-refundable cost of your 
weekend to: 

Provincial Women’s Board 
500 S Church Street 

Winston-Salem, NC  27101 
You may pay one-half of the cost when registering but the 

balance must be paid in full before Wednesday, March 18th. 
 

Brochures are available on the table outside the sanctuary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAY EVERY DAY – FEBRUARY 2020 
 



1. Jesus Christ became for us: wisdom from God, righteousness, sanctification and redemption. Pray 

for Hayley Geis and Christian Veterinary Mission.  

2. Sunday-I testify that to this day, I have help from God. Pray for Safie & the church in Sierra Leone. 

3. Every tongue will confess that Jesus Christ is Lord. Pray for those traveling to Sierra Leone for 

meetings. 

4. To the thirsty, I will give water from the Spring of Life. Pray for the Teshes in Kenya. 

5. The Lord has saved me, and we will sing in the house of the Lord. Pray for Charlie and Vicki Brent in 

Texas.  
6. Heaven and earth will pass away but His word will not. Pray for Michael & Brenda Brent in Croatia. 

7. Keep the word that I command you and teach them to your children. Pray for Dusty and Christin 

Harrison with Greek InterVarsity, Clemson. 

8. He has brought down the powerful and lifted up the lowly. Pray for Steve and Ann Marx with 

Mission Aviation Fellowship  

9. Sunday. Blessed is the one who comes in the name of the Lord. Pray for Phil and Eunice Raiford in 

Mexico. 

10. The Lord will send His angel with you and make your way successful. Pray for Louis and Susan 

Sutton with WEC in Singapore. 

11. He leads me in paths of righteousness for His name’s sake. Pray for Phil and Ashley Sineath with 

Campus Outreach Global. 

12. I will establish with you an everlasting covenant. Pray for the Woo family with Overseas 

Missionary Fellowship. 

13. Do not fear nor be dismayed for the Lord goes with you and will not forsake you. Pray for the 

Unity Women’s Desk. 

14. Lay aside every weight and sin that clings so closely. Pray for the Hoffmans in HIV/AIDS ministry. 

15. Walk in the light of the Lord. Pray for Brian and Heather Marx with MAF. 

16. Sunday. Blessed are those who mourn for they will be comforted. Pray for the Thiessens in 

Mexico. 

17. God desires everyone to be saved and come to the knowledge of the truth. Pray for Jenna and 

Andrew Craver in Alaska. 

18. Be glad and rejoice for the Lord has done great things. Pray for Allen and DeeDee Iobst in Spain. 

19. God reconciled the world to Himself in Christ Jesus. Pray for Adopt A Village in Tanzania. 

20. Blessed are those who hear the word of God and obey it. Pray for Kevin and Charity in the Middle 

East. 

21. Look at the birds of the air; they neither sow nor reap nor gather into barns. Pray for the growing 

church in Cuba. 

22. If we say that we have no sin, we deceive ourselves. Pray for Annie B Mission at Star Mt. 

23. Sunday. Their congregation shall be established before me. Pray for the Moravian Church and 

Clinic in Honduras. 

24. Let us test and examine our ways and return to the Lord. Pray for the Moravian Disaster Relief. 

25. God is able to provide you with every blessing in abundance. Pray for Justin Rabbach and the 

BWM. 

26. Ash Wednesday. O that my ways may be steadfast in keeping your statutes. Pray for the Armando 

Rusindo Foundation 

27. My salvation and my honor depend on God. Pray for the Moravian Mission Areas and Mission 

Provinces. 

28. While Peter was in prison, the church prayed fervently for him. Pray for Boards of Mission Society 

and BWM. 

29. I will save you that you may become a blessing. Pray for Boards, Pastors, Teachers and Leaders of 

your church. 
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